Minutes of the WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB October 4, 2022 at 1:30 virtual meeting

Present: WG&E: Chris LaVertu, Betsy Loiko

MLB: Art Schwenger, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf with

MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Chris spoke of a residence in Mohawk Estates that went vacant as of June 30th. The ONT is off. The owner must pay in full to be reinstated. Sheila noted that if the owner sells to someone else, we will need to discuss whether to transfer the install to a new customer.

Chris is awaiting a check of the accuracy of the billing for the 52 Burrington Rd. drop installation. He will send Sheila an email about that.

Sheila reported having received an email from Jessica Drawe. Two customers, who are not on the list of non-installs, were billed and have paid. Their payments are in the Stripe Account. Chris said he would look into one of the two billing amounts. He said that they have a true-up process.

Chris said that there is no bill yet for the cannabis farm. He will send the amount to Sheila who has to let Wired West know what the amount will be. They are billing to 11 Bellor Road for the network expansion work. 94 Sadoga is the only install actually done.

Chris reported that the cable at 239 Colrain Stage Road has been repaired as of September 28th. The repaired cable hangs higher than before. The job required 2 hours of labor. There was no police report.

Bill asked whether any of our extra fiber was used. Chris said it was not needed.

The bill goes directly to Wired West, but Chris will hold until the end of the month on contacting Jim Drawe.

The meeting adjourned at 2:08.

Respectfully submitted,

Ned Wolf